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BISHOPSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning Committee 
held in the Parish Office, Riverside, Bishopstoke 

commencing at 7.00pm on 13 September 2016  
 

Supplementary 
 
PLAN_1617_M09/Minute 91 
 
 Text of  Bishopstoke Parish Council objection to outline planning application O/13/72892, contained 

within the Committee report from the BIFOHH LAC meeting on 13 November 2013, and dated 18 
February 2014 on Eastleigh Borough Council’s planning portal. 

 
 35. Bishopstoke Parish Council – Objection. The Committee supported the objections raised by 

members of the public which included major concern at the irreplaceable loss of valuable countryside 
around Bishopstoke, the impact on flora and fauna, the risk to animals and insects reliant on green 
space, the impact of the 430 new dwellings called for in the Borough Local Plan over the next 18 years 
and the fact that with The Mount development of 200 plus dwellings and a further 55 dwellings 
proposed at Stoke Park Farm the Village would have absorbed 80% of this overall requirement within 
two or three years.  Further concerns expressed included poor supporting infrastructure, in particular, 
roads and sewage, lack of school places and overstretched local medical facilities and the apparent 
wrong conclusion reached in the noise survey.  Public participants argued strongly for a common 
sense approach to Bishopstoke’s development emphasising their belief that the impact on the local 
infrastructure of The Mount development, the recent development approved by Winchester City 
Council to the north of Bishopstoke Lane and the impact of Fair Oak and Horton Heath developments 
on local roads and other supporting infrastructure, should be fully assessed before any further 
development took place in Bishopstoke.   


